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October 27, 2017
MEMORANDUM








TO:

Allocation Distribution List
FROM:

Cherie Berthon, Operating Budget Director
SUBJECT:
FY 2017-18 Operating Allocation #3
Attached is the third allocation of operating funds for FY 2017-18.  Attachment One displays total allocations by fund through this allocation.  Attachment Two displays the individual items for this allocation by district.  Attachment Three displays FTE by enrollment category.  Attachment Four displays the Worker Retraining funding and associated FTE.  Attachment Five displays the Facilities Maintenance and Operations (M&O) funds available for allocation throughout the fiscal year.
Guided Pathways – General Fund State (001-CD1)
Seven colleges that currently have a Guided Pathways grant from College Spark or the American Association of Community Colleges (AACC) will each receive $100,000 for Guided Pathways.  Those colleges are: Clark, Everett, Peninsula, Pierce, Skagit Valley, South Puget Sound and South Seattle.  
Additionally, $125,000 is allocated to SBCTC Administration for a Research Policy Associate to develop a framework for tracking outcomes and success of the Guided Pathway Initiative.  $175,000 is allocated to SBCTC Program for system wide workshops and trainings required to implement the Guided Pathways initiative.   
These funds are provisoed by the Legislature and must be used for the purpose provided. This allocation is ongoing.

Hospital Employees Education & Training (HEET) – General Fund State (001-101)
This allocation distributes $80,000 to Whatcom to administer a HEET research project under the umbrella of their current HEET project.  In addition, $41,666 is allocated to Yakima Valley Allied Center of Excellence for the Medical Assisting Coordination Project.
These funds are provisoed by the Legislature and must be used for the purpose provided. This allocation is one-time and will not be added to the base allocation.

MESA – General Fund State (001-BK1)
This allocation distributes a total of $750,000 to six new MESA Community College Program participants.  $125,000 each is allocated to: Clark, Everett, Green River, Spokane Falls, Tacoma and Wenatchee Valley.
These funds are both earmarked by the State Board and provisoed by the Legislature and must be used for the purpose provided.  This allocation is ongoing.

ParaEducators – General Fund State (001-CM1)
This allocation distributes $25,000 to Whatcom to convene a coalition of colleges to coordinate and embed the adopted standards of practice into the curriculum and align the work of the Professional Educators Standards Board with the work of the colleges.  This also allocates $6,000 to SBCTC for support staff to coordinate and communicate work on common paraeducator courses that embed the new employment standards approved by the Professional Educators Standards Board.
These funds are earmarked by the State Board and must be used for the purpose provided. This allocation is a one-time funding and will not be added to the base allocation.
Workforce Development – General Fund State (001-101)
This allocates $15,000 to Yakima Valley for the Allied Center of Excellence for the Medical Assisting Coordination Project. 

These funds are earmarked by the State Board and must be used for the purpose provided. This allocation is a one-time funding and will not be added to the base allocation.

Worker Retraining – General Fund State (001-AC1)
This allocation is a redistribution of take-back funding and FTEs to 13 colleges. 
These funds are earmarked by the State Board and must be used for the purpose provided. This allocation is a one-time funding and will not be added to the base allocation.

Informational Resources
If you have questions about the allocation of grant funding, Workforce Development Centers of Excellence or Worker Retraining please contact Susan Wanager, Policy Associate of Fiscal Management for the Education Division, at (360) 704-4344 or swanager@sbctc.edu. 
For other questions about this allocation, please contact Scherry Sinclair at (360) 704-4312 or ssinclair@sbctc.edu.  
